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 Dear Believers, 

In Mark 7:31-37, we pray this day with the deaf man who was healed by Jesus. Jesus took him away from the 
crowd, put his fingers in the man’s ears, spat, touched his tongue and looked to heaven and asked the Father to 
open his ears, his voice, and his soul.  

Jesus declared, “Ephphatha!” which means, “Be opened!” 

In Mark’s gospel, Jesus tells the man not to tell anyone about the healing. This is a device in Mark’s text to move 
the reader along to the end of the story. We still listen to him. We still long to have Jesus touch us and to open us to 
his healing presence, discovering the beauty and tenderness of his presence. In our emotional shutdowns, we long 
to be open.  

Jesus’ declaration, his prayer of “Be opened!” has echoed through the centuries. It lands in our ears, in our deaf-
ness. Jesus’ touch of love is for us. In the sacraments of baptism, reconciliation, and Eucharist, Jesus continues to 
show us the way of being opened to the gifts of the Holy Spirit. Jesus desires to heal us no matter what, no matter 
our sins, our divisions, our heartaches, our past hurts, or hesitations, or even our resistance.  

Be opened. This is in fact, a command of Jesus. It came from his very mouth. I know I need to listen to these two 
words that invite me into relationship with him. I feel this command in my body. I feel it as I walk on the earth and 
lift my soul to heaven. I feel it as I encounter people who are bowed down from fear, exclusion, ill health, and tur-
moil. I feel it as I listen to other people’s pain and know that I can never fully understand the pain of another per-
son. Yet, I am being called repeatedly to be open to the gift of the Holy Spirit and the surprise of how people jour-
ney through the sacrifices they make for family and community.  

Be opened. This line is sacramental. It connects us to the freedom of our baptismal life in Christ. It connects us 
again to the beauty of the Eucharist, where we find eternal life in the center of our daily lives here on earth. As I 
ponder this simple line, it may very well be a summation of the Christian life. These two words lead us to the glory 
of Christ’s presence in our encounter with him in our personal prayer and in our communities of faith reaching out 
to live the mission of the Church on earth. It is a call and a challenge. It demands a physicality of ears, souls, and 
hearts. It is also a mission and a way of being with other people.   

Be opened. Most of all, these two words call us to be in Christ. We cannot live the Christian life without a relation-
ship with Jesus Christ. No matter how hard we try, we cannot produce mercy, tenderness, and compassion without 
the source of love in our hearts. We will close. We will shutter our hearts. We will look down to the dusty earth 
only. We will judge others harshly. We will reiterate the name enemy. We will put people in boxes. We will live in 
exclusion and think others are out to get us. Shut down. Close. Limit. Condemn. These will be the outcomes when 
we do not take these two words to heart.  

Be opened. Jesus’ words to us also lead us to truth. We will speak clearly. We will speak the truth that God gives us. 
Our hearts, our ears, our mouths, our senses will become God’s instruments on earth to liberate ourselves and one 
another. This is the power of God’s grace in our lives. Again, we do not forgive or liberate our own lives. When we 
experience and know his touch, we are set free. All things are possible in Christ. Then, we will be able to hear the 
voice of Jesus, to sense his presence, to understand his life and ultimately to see his face even here on earth.  

Be open. Be open. I want to hear. I want to speak clearly. This is a deep and passionate prayer. This may become 
the simplest of prayers for you and me this week. I hope you can feel this command in your soul. The Church 
needs us to hear, to speak, and to love.  

They were exceedingly astonished, and they said, “He has done all things well. He makes the deaf hear and the 
mute speak.”  

God give you peace, 
Fr. Ron Raab, CSC, Pastor 

Front cover original art by Fr. Ron Raab, CSC 

                                     Prayer for Labor Day 
Creator Lord, the source of all wisdom and purpose, and the blessing of those who labor; 
be with us in our work to guide and govern our world. Give to all people work that en-
hances human dignity and bonds us to one another. Give us pride in our work, a fair re-
turn for our labor, and joy in knowing that our work finds its source in you; through your 
Son, Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.  



 

The four cardinal virtues of Classical philosophy were temperance, justice, prudence, and fortitude. Early Christian 
writers accepted these ideas from antiquity, but added the three Theological virtues of faith, hope, and 
love. Everybody could aspire to practice the cardinal virtues in their lives, but only Christians could obtain the last 
three, through the grace of God. 

Later on, Christians began speaking of the seven capital virtues, and their opposing vices. The list changed a couple 
times over the years, but before too long, chastity, temperance, charity, diligence, patience, kindness, and humility 
became the seven capital virtues, and lust, gluttony, greed, sloth, envy, wrath, and pride became the corresponding 
capital sins. 

In today’s readings we can see a few of these virtues at work. St. James encourages us to treat the poor as we would 
treat the rich, making no distinctions between them. That involves kindness, justice, and charity. In Mark’s gospel, 
people approach Jesus to ask for healing. That involves humility and diligence. Isaiah writes that the Lord tell us to 
be strong and fear not! God will save us! That involves fortitude and patience. 

But all of these cardinal and capital virtues are, for us Christians, based on the theological virtues of faith, hope, and 
love. We treat all people as brothers and sisters in Christ because of our faith. Faith and hope allow us to approach 
Jesus to ask for what we need. Hope and love allow us to let go of our fears and to embrace the miracles that God 
can do in our lives.   

Our Faith is in Christ, and Salvation is our Hope. Because our God is Love.   

—Fr. Randy Rentner, CSC, Associate Pastor 

Reflection 

 

“Restore Our Heart” Capital Campaign Update 

This week we will explain yet one more tax-advantaged approach for making a donation or multi-year pledge to the 
Capital Campaign for renovating the former rectory and repairing the parking lot. Making a charitable transfer of 
shares of stock or a mutual fund to Sacred Heart may especially appeal to those parishioners who have taxable in-
come over $40,000 and have held appreciated investments for one year or longer in a taxable investment account. 

Charitable Transfer of Stocks or Mutual Funds – What is it? How do I use it? 
Transferring shares of stock or a mutual fund that have gained a lot in value is an attractive option for an individual 
or couple who wants to donate to “Restore Our Heart – Phase II” and would like to reduce the taxes that would usu-
ally be incurred when selling these shares. 

Here is the process for making a charitable transfer. 

• The donor sends an email notification to Jamie Crane at the diocese (jcrane@diocs.org) or uses the secure dioce-
san web site www.freewill.com/stocks/diocs indicating they would like to make a transfer. This contact should 
be made before making the transfer. Information about the name of the stock or fund and the number of shares 
should be included as well as notification that the donation is going to Sacred Heart for “Restore Our Heart – 
Phase II.” 

• Once the diocese has been notified, the donor directs their financial institution to make the transfer to the dio-
cese’s account at Charles Schwab. 

• The diocese processes the transfer, sells the shares and then moves the proceeds to Sacred Heart. 

Contact Jamie Crane, Director of Development and Planned Giving, Diocese of Colorado Springs at 719-866-6518 if 
you need help with a transfer. 

An example of using a stock transfer for a donation to Restore Our Heart – Phase II   
Assume a parishioner bought 500 shares of XYX Company stock for $5 a share in 2017. She decides to transfer all 
500 shares to the Capital Campaign at Sacred Heart. Each XYZ share is now worth $20 per share. She notifies the 
diocese as outlined above and then instructs her financial institution (Fidelity, Vanguard, etc.) to make the transfer.  
The diocese receives the shares, sells them and gives the $10,000 in proceeds to Sacred Heart. Based on her income, 
the parishioner avoids a capital gains tax of 15% on the long term capital gain of $7,500 and is also able to deduct 
$10,000 as a charitable donation from her tax return if she itemizes deductions. 

It’s always wise to consult your tax advisor if you have questions. 

You can also make a contribution to the project by giving on our online giving platform or on our Ministry One 
online giving app. Contributions can also be dropped in the collection basket at Mass (be sure to mark them for the 
Sacred Heart Capital  Campaign)  or  mailed  directly  to the  Sacred  Heart  Parish  Office. 



Parish News  
Westside CARES’ Resource Room has a critical need for 
men’s underwear, boxers or briefs, to give to our neigh-
bors in need. We are collecting men’s underwear starting 
last Sunday. Please drop off donations at the Parish Center 
Office or at Mass. New packaged underwear only please. 
Thank you for your support! 
 

The Parish Office and the Food Pantry will be closed 
Monday, Sept. 6 for Labor Day. 
 

Vital Times: Reflect and renew. Refresh and relax in Vital 
Times, a personal, spiritual growth group open to all men 
and women. Meets on the 2nd & 4th Wednesday of the 
month, 10 am– noon in Room 4 of the Parish Center. 
Next meeting is Sept. 8. Group limited to 25. Facilitated 
by Helen McCabe, Catholic Chaplain and Sacred Heart 
Parishioner. RSVP to Helen at 719-661-5252.  
 

The Caregiver Support Group will have a hybrid meeting 
on Thursday, Sept. 9 at 3:30 pm. Those that feel comfort-
able will meet in person in Room 4 of the Parish Center. 
The meeting will also be available via ZOOM Meeting ID: 
930 887 1884, Passcode: Grace 
 

Men’s Group: Are you interested in a once a month men’s 
group at Sacred Heart? Early morning coffee and breakfast 
with scripture study topics, starting Friday, Sept. 10 at 7 
am. Please contact Barry Schultz at 719-440-6933.  
 

There will be a second collection for the Catholic Uni-
versity of America next weekend, Sept. 11 & 12. Pro-
ceeds benefit the national university of the Catholic 
Church – the only institution of higher education founded 
by the US bishops and chartered by the Vatican.  
 
 

Children’s Faith Formation starts next Sunday, Sept. 12, 
10:15-11:25 am in the Parish Center.  
 

Confirmation Classes and Youth Ministry starts Wednes-
day, Sept. 15, 6-7:30 pm in the Parish Center.  
 

If you have not already done so, register your children 
and youth now on our website or in the Parish Office. 
 

Update on Cathy Kusman: Cathy is recovering from her 
accident and every day grows stronger. She asks the par-
ish to continue their prayers for her as she remembers her 
blessings from everyone at the parish. Cathy plans to re-
turn in September. Pam Kestner will serve as Interim Faith 
Formation Director and assist with the Children’s Faith 
Formation program on Sunday mornings.  
 

Faith Formation Kick-Off BBQ: All Youth Ministry and 
Confirmation youth and their families are invited to a 
BBQ on Wednesday, Sept. 15, 6-7:30 pm at the Parish 
Center. Hamburgers, hotdogs and dessert will be provid-
ed. Please bring a dish to share. Last names A-M bring a 
side dish. Last names N-Z bring a salad. This is a FAMILY 
event so all are welcome to attend.  
 

Save the Date: Women’s Day of Reflection, Saturday, 
Oct. 9 at Mt. St. Francis Retreat Center. More details com-
ing soon.  

Friendship Opportunities: Are you friendly? Do you enjoy 
times of visiting, praying, eating, singing, learning and 
laughing? Then maybe your gifts can find a new home in 
the monthly gatherings of our Faith and Light Community: 
Faith, Family, and Friends, which journeys with persons 
with developmental challenges. We usually gather in the 
Sacred Heart Parish Center at 2 pm on the 4th Sunday. 
You may already know a few of our special parishioners 
and their families here at Sacred Heart:  Stephen K., Kerry 
G., and Rachel S. Characteristics of friends needed for this 
ministry include: openness and a heart for developing 
friendships, “Being With” rather than “Doing For” our spe-
cial members, willingness to be consistent and faithful to 
this ministry in order to establish stability and a bond of 
trust. All ages welcome! Families welcome as well! Ques-
tions? Contact Claudia Deats Rodgers at 719-648-4080. 
Our next gathering is Sunday, Sept. 26 at 2 pm.  
 

Email & Text Scams: Once again we want to caution all 
parishioners of fraudulent emails or texts they may receive 
that appear to be from Fr. Ron, Fr. Randy or the parish. We 
would never ask for money or gift cards in a text or an 
email. If you receive a suspicious email or text, call the 
parish office at 633-8711.  
 

Coffee & Donuts has returned after the 7:30 & 9 am Mass-
es at Sacred Heart Church! All are invited to join us for 
fellowship in the Parish Center after Mass.  
 

We still need volunteers to help serve coffee and donuts 
after the 7:30 am Mass. This is a great way to meet people 
in the parish! To volunteer, email Grace Donnelly at com-
munications@sacredheartcos.org. 
 

OLPH Ramp Project & Wall Update: The ramp and land-
scaping are done, and all looks great! Insurance covered 
the rebuilding of the broken wall. And it’s finished al-
ready! We used the same stonemasons that worked on the 
grotto and the ramp, and they had some time last week to 
repair the wall. Construction on the handicap accessible 
bathroom is moving along. They have begun working on 
the inside wall of the church to put in a new handicap ac-
cessible entrance from the church to the new deck.  
 

We have not yet reached our goal of collecting the remain-
ing $30,000 for this project. Please take advantage of the 
$45,000 matching grant that we received! Contributions 
can be dropped in the collection basket at any Mass. Be 
sure to designate the donation for the “OLPH building 
fund.” You can also give online by designating your dona-
tion to the “OLPH Capital Improvements” in our online 
giving platform or on OLPH’s GoFundMe Page https://
gf.me/u/yzsjcm. Thank you for your support! 
 

Parish Office Hours: The Parish Office is now open on 
Sunday mornings from 8 am– noon and Monday-
Thursday, 8:30 am– 3 pm. The Parish Center is now open 
for parish groups to meet. 
 

The Food Pantry is open Mondays and Thursdays, noon– 2 
pm. The Food Pantry continues to offer only non-
perishable food items. Food Pantry services are available to 
all. No voucher required.  



Parish Life   

 

Liturgical Minister Training 

Liturgical ministry is an excellent opportunity to fulfill your baptismal call of service to one another. Our lit-
urgies call us to share the talents and gifts God has given each of us. Whether participation is through 
“behind the scenes” preparation, or through a public role of serving within the Mass, parishioner contribu-
tions help our liturgies to be truly life-giving celebrations.  

Registered parishioners are welcome to serve in these liturgical ministries: Sacristan, Hospitality, Altar Server (age 
9 and older, children and adults), Proclaimer, Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion (EMHC – age 16 or older), Choir and 
Cantor. We need more Liturgical Ministers at Sacred Heart! Please pray and carefully consider joining one of the ministries.  

Training is for new and current ministers (unless noted below) and will take place in Sacred Heart Church.  

Tuesday, Oct. 5, 6:30 – 8pm, Hospitality Ministry— greeting, take up/organize offertory collection, bulletins, tidy the 
church after Mass.  

Wednesday, Oct. 6, 6:30 – 8pm, Sacristan training— set up and clean up after Mass.  

Tuesday, Oct. 12, 6:30 – 8pm, Altar server training— assist the presider during Mass.  

Tuesday, Oct. 19, 6:30 – 8pm, Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion- EMHC— assist with distribution of the Body 
of Christ during Mass. Training for new ministers only. 

Tuesday, Oct. 26, 6:30 – 8pm, Proclaimer— proclaim the Old and New Testament scriptures/ lead Universal Prayer dur-
ing Mass. Training for new ministers only. 

Adult Altar Servers and possibly Choir Members (if there is a child in the choir) will be asked to complete a background 
check and Safe Environment Training, which is all done online with our new volunteer platform Virtus.  

To volunteer, contact Sue at 719-633-8711 x102 or sgerlach@sacredheartcos.org. 

Care for our earth 
By: Fr. Ron Raab, CSC 

I was raised on Garver Lake in Edwardsburg, Michigan. In 1960, my parents bought a cin-
derblock cottage on lakefront property. As a child, I thought it was the most beautiful place on 
earth. As the years went by, we remodeled the cottage into our family home. Garver Lake is 77 
acres and 42 feet deep. I learned to notice how the summer storms would catch us off guard. 
We learned as we water skied that there was only 15 minutes to get back to shore and secure 
the boat for safety. Tornadoes were a summer staple. Although we learned how to care for the 
water, sewers dumped into the lake. I learned to watch the water lilies, the movement of the 

waves when a motorboat passed. I learned to see beauty. We learned how to protect its beauty in school and in real life. 
My parents taught me to care for things, for what we owned, and for what was God given. After all, the lake was home. 

As members of our three-community parish, we come together from various backgrounds, and from various places on this 
planet we once called home. Home now is where we plant our roots, worship, educate our children, and find ways to 
make a living. Home is here. Home is the soil here under our feet.  

As Sacred Heart celebrates its 100th Anniversary as a parish, it is time for us to explore our care for the earth, the place 
where we are born, planted, and now raising our next generation. We are being called to live our faith with a prophetic 
witness to God’s care. We can no longer hide our intentions about the earth, about the realities of fires, floods, earth-
quakes, tornadoes, and unclean water. It is time to listen to Pope Francis and the Church to care for our homeland, the 
place upon which we have been born, the holy earth. 

During these next few months, we will learn more about creating a Creation Care Team at our parish. We will take our 
ques from “Laudato Si,” a document written by Pope Francis in 2015. Some members of the parish have been studying 
his words since. I want to get back to his call for us to see creation care as part of our spiritual journey.  

Pope Francis says in paragraph #231: “Along with the importance of little everyday gestures, social love moves us to de-
vise larger strategies to halt environmental degradation and to encourage a “culture of care” which permeates all of socie-
ty. When we feel that God is calling us to intervene with others in these social dynamics, we should realize that this too is  
part of our spirituality, which is an exercise of charity and, as such, matures and sanctifies us.” 

Our children continue to educate adults. They have been taught about the care of the earth in so many ways. We have 
catching up to do. From our parish discussions about our future, I want to explore these issues of climate care in many 
ways. You will hear more from people in the parish about this important topic. I believe this is extremely important in our 
life as a parish and believers in Christ’s redeeming love.  

What kind of world do we want to leave to those who come after us, to children who are now growing up? (#160) 

 



 

 

 

Community News  

Prayer 

 Readings for the Week of Sept. 5, 2021 
Sunday: : Is 35:4-7a/Ps 146:7, 8-9, 9-10 [1b]/Jas 2:1-
5/Mk 7:31-37 Monday: Col 1:24—2:3/Ps 62:6-7, 9 
[8]/Lk 6:6-11 Tuesday: Col 2:6-15/Ps 145:1b-2, 8-9, 
10-11 [9]/Lk 6:12-19 Wednesday: Mi 5:1-4a or Rom 
8:28-30/Ps 13:6ab, 6c [Is 61:10]/Mt 1:1-16, 18-23 or 
1:18-23 Thursday: Col 3:12-17/Ps 150:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6 
[6]/Lk 6:27-38 Friday: 1 Tm 1:1-2, 12-14/Ps 16:1b-2a 
and 5, 7-8, 11 [cf. 5]/Lk 6:39-42 Saturday: 1 Tm 1:15-
17/Ps 113:1b-2, 3-4, 5a and 6-7 [2]/Lk 6:43-49 Next 
Sunday: Is 50:5-9a/Ps 116:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9 [9]/Jas 
2:14-18/Mk 8:27-35  

Presider Schedule and Mass Intentions 
 

Saturday, Sept. 4 

8:00 am      Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Randy      
                †Steve Handen by Richard & Beth Schuh  
 

4:00 pm     Holy Rosary- Presider: Fr. Randy 
      †Mike Witter by Jack Dhooghe  
 

5:30 pm     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron 
                  †Ron Schmeets by Missy Cloud 
 

Sunday, Sept. 5 
7:30 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron                                                
               †Lyle Smith by Mary Smith  
  

9:00 am     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Randy                                                
         †Billy Lundberg by friends of Bill & Patty 
Lundberg 
 

11:30 am   Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron                                              
       Bishop James Golka  

 

5:00 pm     OLPH– Presider: Fr. Randy                                              
      Ron Sanchez by Sue Gerlach 

 

Monday, Sept. 6 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy  
               For the welfare of the marginalized due to 
war, violence, injustice or aggression 
 

Tuesday, Sept. 7 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
                  Carol & Wendy Krutka by Brian Krutka  
 

Wednesday, Sept. 8 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy    

      Jay Krutka by Brian Krutka  
 

Thursday, Sept. 9 
8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Ron 
               †Henry Schmitt by Romett Family  
 

Friday, Sept. 10 

8:00 am     Sacred Heart– Presider: Fr. Randy 
          †Lawrence & Katherine Cristelli on their 
anniversary by Katherine Cristelli 
 

Saturday, Sept. 11 

8:00 am      Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron     
                For the health of Julie Bergen and all who 
suffer with pain and mobility issues by Kuzma Family 
 

4:00 pm     Holy Rosary- Presider: Fr. Randy 
      Steve Jeselinick by Jamie Boswell  
 

5:30 pm     Sacred Heart Church– Presider: Fr. Ron 
                  †Craig H. Stapish by his family  

 

 
Gail Phipps   
Curtis Banks 
Ron Marriage  
Tena Jelinek 

Daniel 
Mary Ann Siehr 
Grace Windon  

Jerry Banks & Kay Stohr 
Eugene Koorsen  
Dr. John Norton  
Collette Mullane 
Nanale' & Rob 

Gagliardi  
Rita Hitchcock-

Kitzmiller  
Jonathan Knorr  
Dennis Perea  
Imelda Evans  

Bob Roper 
Steven Jeselinick  

Irene LaCesa  
Judy, Cindy & Jean 

Emily Quintana  
Carol Peterson 

Julie Bergen  
Tim Pugh 

Pat Thompson  
Jim Willy  

Philip Brugeman  
Jennifer Doell  
Daniel Medina 

Carmen Rosalie Stathen  
Ron Sanchez 
Kerri Perea  

Richard Benz 
Tom O’Donnell  

Please pray for our brothers & sisters... 

The Diocese is in need of rosaries. In October there is the Rosary Rally and the Respect Life Dinner, events where 
the Diocese tries to have one rosary per person available. This year they have also given rosaries to each child who 
attended VBS. So the supply is very low. Drop off donations at the Pastoral Center, 228 N. Cascade Ave., 80903. 

Holy Apostles MOPS (Mothers of Pre-Schoolers)* is a 
faith-based group that meets twice a month to share in 
fellowship and to support one another in the journey of 
motherhood. The Holy Apostles MOPS group is looking 
to expand. All moms should consider joining this group-
-Moms (with children who are newborn to age 5/
Kindergarten) as well as Mentor Moms (experienced 
moms with older children who want to provide guid-
ance to newer moms). 
 

If you are interested in learning more, please contact 
Sacred Heart Parishioner and Holy Apostles MOPS 
Membership Coordinator, Tina Cain at 317-331-8767 
or tinakauffmancain@gmail.com. 

Diocese: A Project Rachel Annual Retreat Turning Your 
Past into Your Purpose will be offered Saturday, Sep-
tember 18 for men and women who have completed 
the Project Rachel group healing or individual counsel-
ing programs. For registration or more information 
please contact Rhonda Miller 719-649-6198.  



 

 

 
 

Mission 

 
Thanks to our advertiser  

of the week!  
Have a business or  

service to advertise?  
Contact Dave Hyde at  
1-800-950-9952 x5820 

Our Mission Statement 
 

As a prayerful Catholic community 
of service following Jesus Christ’s 
message of hope and salvation, we 
make God known, loved, and 
served. 

NOTE: Gifts restricted for capital improvements, insurance claims for 

capital repairs, and all capital expenditures are not included here and 

will be reported at the end of the fiscal year. 

10% TITHE: 4% to parish tithing and 6% to diocesan charities. Our parish 

tithes are disbursed by the Pastor based on the recommendations of the 

Tithing Committee. 

Sustaining Our Mission 
 

Please remember… the parish depends on your financial 
contribution, even if you can’t attend Mass in person.   

Current Fiscal Year:   
July 1, 2021– June 30, 2022 SH OLPH HR 

Offertory budget $ 750,000 $ 55,000 $ 65,000 

Offertory year-to-date 70,269 4,429 2,848 

JULY OFFERTORY TOTALS: $ 70,269 $ 4,429 $ 2,848 

Sunday collections 47,383 1,799 1,383 

Online giving received 22,886 2,630 1,465 

JULY 2021    

Revenue (see note below) 
General Revenue 
Restricted Gifts/programs 

 
$72,929 

592 

 
$ 4,434   

0 

 
$ 2,879      

50 

Expenses 
Operating Expenses 
Parish Support of Diocese 

 
(39,053)   

(0) 

 
(7,247) 

(0) 

 
(10,305) 

(0) 

Over (Under) $34,468 ($2,813) ($7,376)

Mass Times: 
Sacred Heart Church in Colorado Springs, CO— 

Daily Mass: Monday– Saturday, 8 am; 7:40 am Rosary 

Weekend Masses: Saturday, 5:30 pm;  

Sunday, 7:30, 9 & 11:30 am in the church;  

Confessions: Saturday, 9-10 am or by appointment, 

call the Parish Office at 719-633-8711 

Adoration: Saturdays after the 8 am Daily Mass 
 

Holy Rosary Chapel in Cascade, CO– Saturday, 4 pm.  
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Manitou Springs, 
CO—  Sunday, 5 pm. 

 

*Masks are recommended, but optional for those 
who have been vaccinated.  

Contact Us   
Call (719) 633-8711  Fax (719) 633-1859 
Sacramental Emergency Phone: (719) 659-9481 
2021 West Pikes Peak Avenue  
Colorado Springs, CO 80904  

The Parish Office is open Sunday, 8 am– noon, Monday
– Thursday, 8:30 am– 3 pm. Closed 1– 2 pm for lunch.  
 

Email Address: office@sacredheartcos.org  

Website: www.sacredheartcos.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/tricommunity  

Pastoral Team 

Fr. Ronald Raab, CSC, Pastor  
EXT. 110 / rraab@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Fr. Randall Rentner, CSC, Associate Pastor 
EXT. 103 / AssocPastor@sacredheartcos.org  
 

Grace Donnelly Communication, Volunteer &  
Safe Environment Coordinator 
Ext. 111 / gdonnelly@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Sue Gerlach, Director of Music Ministry/  
Liturgy Coordinator 
Ext. 102 / sgerlach@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Jimmy Gibson, Maintenance Technician  
Ext. 101 / maintenance@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Kristin Gustafson, Music Director for Holy Rosary & 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
hrolphchoir@gmail.com 
 

Pam Kestner, Interim Faith Formation Director 
Ext. 105/ pkestner@sacredheartcos.org 
 

KC Krumpak, Business Manager 
Ext. 106 / business@sacredheartcos.org 
 

Mary Superata, Parish Office  719-633-8711 
Ext. 100 / office@sacredheartcos.org 


